CCHA Board Meeting Minutes
Wyong Hockey Complex
March 3rd, 2020
Meeting opened: 6.15 pm
Present: Cheryl Flannery, Mick Tweedie, Scott Cumming, Trevor Gardner, Brett Johnson, Gavin Drennan, Eve Luzzi
Apologies: Nil
Previous Minutes: Read and accpted
Actions arising from previous minutes:

	Director
	Action
	When/Action

	Brett
	Follow up outstanding grant for $135k

Approach Polytan about establishment and project office costs with a view to getting them reduced

Create EOI for the sand pitch

Post Wongarah roster to facebook
	Following up

Awaiting revised quote
Completed – half already taken

Completed

	Cheryl
	Cheryl to invoice Woongarah 50% of field hire costs ASAP
	Completed

	Scott
	Create new control sheets for uniforms

Have Everything Sports identify their range/pricing before we recommend as a equipment supplier.

Create project management document for sand replacement

Scott ringing outstanding debts over 6 months old

Email clubs Woongarah roster and teams entry date
	Completed
Met with Rep and awaiting range and price list

Forwarded to Brett

Ongoing

Completed

	Mick
	
	

	Gavin
	Coordinate promotional video

Gavin to review timings of games as quarters for 9s, 11’s and 13’s and table at the next meeting (ie 10 min quarters)

Send Cheryl spreadsheet to invoice Indoor rep Players
	Rep trials – weather pending
General Business
Completed

	Eve
	Draft letter to HNSW re RCC

Meet with Scott from Newcastle re PHL
	Not yet completed (see General Business)
Met informally, to be finalised 

	Trevor
	Bylaw 48.4 - have practical action plan format available for 2020 season
	Presented at meeting, Trev to draft letter to be sent to Clubs but sent from the secretary


President’s Report/Director of Communications:
· Aaron from Elite Sport attending the fields during the rep trials
· Brett to contact Adam Crouch to discuss redirection of grant to synthetic field upgrades rather the establishment of a new synthetic pitch on the grass field. The result being we could retain the $400k in the bank otherwise allocated to the sand field replacement.
· Met with Alex (physio sponsor) and he has some signage to be put up around the field for which he will have a greater presence at the fields on weekends, discounts for hockey players at his business, two sessions with rep players in May/June looking at stretching etc.
· Star FM – Brett has been in contact with them to run a general ad now and a Minkey ad next month. Brett will try and organise for live cross when we launch the new water field.
· Brett to get a banner “Advertise your business here from $275” for back of the sand field.
Director of Finance Report: 
· Booking honorarium  to increase to cover 12 months – passed unanimously
· Womens Masters Indoor - monies collected, no expenses gone out (umpires, accom, training etc.) – Eve to come back to Cheryl to clarify
· Debt letter emailed to all reps with unpaid bills over 6mths - letters will be posted to those that haven't responded

· Registrations have started flowing in

· Shorts & Skirt costing more than were charging  - delivery charged yet to be billed, therefore shorts and skirts to be $32 and socks remain at $15
· Financial Responsibilities info to be sent out

· Indoor Rep invoice sent out 1st March with a pay by date 29th March (extension of 2 weeks) some unhappy responses. To help resolve this ask Irene Tweedie to join the Rep Committee to handle the financial side. Communicate to parents if the fee is unknown till closer to the date. Cheryl to try and work out approximate fees.
· David Fulham - Wyong Golf Club – Brett to follow up
· Woongarrah FC billed & Paid for Jan. Feb to be billed this week

· BAS lodged $302 REFUND
· Cheryl to move $10k from canteen account to Maintenance account

Director of Administration Report: 
· Peter Moore has U13s Boys shirts, still missing U11’s Boys 1’s and U13’s Girls 1’s
· Current box control sheets are done for sets in pro shop.
· By-laws – those changes approved by the Clubs at the By-laws meeting were unanimously ratified by the Board. 
Director of Complex Report: 
Canteen:

· Fridges installed inside canteen to keep corridor clear. Fridges serviced and running well thanks to Pete Moore, a public thank you needs to go to Pete. 

· A few new changes in and around canteen have been made. Clubs have been productive with their roster. 

Complex:

· Water field need soft starter installed with a final adjustment to be made tomorrow. 
· Light pole repaired today. Will be looking into a quote for light angle and flux check done to keep lighting at full potential for upcoming season. 
· I picked up our new 106 seats on Sunday for $30
· With six fridges in the canteen the temperature is very warm in there. I suggest we install two ceiling exhaust fans to help remove the heat. Mick to get quotes
· Mick is organising Kent Carr to clean the solar panels and investigate more panels (with a battery charger)
· Mick is looking at lowering the fence in front of the scoreboard on the current water field, will need to hire trestle and plank – first check in with Kent and Mark Spooner
Director of Juniors Report: 
· Rep Committee to design and implement a feedback form (jotform) for rep coaches

· Rep committee to send thank you letters to unsuccessful candidates (players and coaches) when known

· Selectors as per Gavin’s recommendations (attached)

· For players who can’t make rep trials they still need to nominate on line

· Brett to post a reminder on facebook tonight that trials are on this weekend

· Summer and Amelia Patterson need to play 5 games in the CCH competition to qualify to play reps
Director of Women’s Report: 
· Eve advised a combined PHL team did not have the numbers to support it being entered

· Eve caught up with Zeke Newman in Bathurst and discussed the need for coaches and captains to understand the rules and what the umpire is trying to achieve and he said he would come up and do a session with them and with the umpires on field – Eve to follow up
· Scott to send Eve any nominations for Women’s Open Coach

· Uniforms – Katherine Dobson and Kylie to look after Junior Uniform distribution, Brigette women’s and Scott men’s if required.
Director of Men’s Report: 
· Awaiting PHL draw to complete CCHA Men’s draw

· Erina have entered a second Div 2 side
General Business:

RCC – 
· Eve provided the feedback that parents are not seeing value in the COD program without a HNSW presence
· Gavin would like to see a “skills coach” who provides individuals feedback

· Eve - Source a copy of the RCC job description and flesh it out with what we want, provide specifics including a flyer for kids during school programs who wish to engage with a Club.

· Eve – to get Larry to conduct a training session with Coaches – not necessarily a Level 1

Sub Committees - 2020 Nominations - 
1. Representative – selection of selectors, coaches, managers to be Board approved – see attached
2. Indoor – no nominations
3. Judiciary – Justin Wicks appointed by majority
4. Umpires – Paul Connors allocating Men’s and Juniors, Women’s Michelle Watherston
5. Replacement turf – Brett will work with Messenger Group
6. Draws – Peter Moore (Juniors), Matt Bissaker (Men’s), Tiffany (Women’s)
7. Registrars – Karen Jones (Juniors), Duane (Men’s), Julie McLeod (Women’s)
Game Times – 
· See attachment for 2020 game times – one U13’s game to Thursday 6.35pm whilst most others are shortened by 5 mins a half 

· 8 a side 17’s approved by the Board with the support of the Clubs that have responded
Uniforms – 
· Gosford and Avoca will be starting the season with teams that may not have complete/correct uniforms due to delays with stock coming out of China
President’s Meeting date – 10 March, 2020
Meeting Closed 9.10 pm  
Next Meeting – April 5th

Action Items


	Director
	Action
	When/Action

	Brett
	Follow up outstanding grant for $135k

Approach Polytan about establishment and project office costs with a view to getting them reduced

Contact Adam Crouch to discuss redirection of grant
Organise banner “Advertise your business here from $275”
David Fulham - Wyong Golf Club – Brett to follow up


	Following up

Awaiting revised quote

	Cheryl
	Unpaid bills over 6mths - letters will be posted to those that haven't responded
Financial Responsibilities info to be sent out
Cheryl to try and work out approximate fees
Move $10k from canteen account to Maintenance account

	

	Scott
	Ask Irene Tweedie to join the Rep Committee
	

	Mick
	Get quotes for ceiling exhaust fans
Organise Kent Carr to clean the solar panels and investigate more panels
Investigate lowering the fence in front of the scoreboard
	

	Gavin
	Coordinate promotional video

Rep Committee to design and implement a feedback form

	Rep trials – weather pending

	Eve
	Draft letter to HNSW re RCC

Meet with Scott from Newcastle re PHL

Eve to come back to Cheryl to clarify Women’s Masters costs

Eve - Source a copy of the RCC job description and flesh it out with what we want, provide specifics including a flyer for kids during school programs who wish to engage with a Club.

Eve – to get Larry to conduct a training session with Coaches – not necessarily a Level 1
Eve to follow up Zeke conducting a session for Coaches and Captains

	Not yet completed (see General Business)

Met informally, to be finalised 

	Trevor
	
	


